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Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 
The purpose of our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music.



Shag Rag                  Burlington Shag Club 

     Incorporated 1985 
                               www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
        March 2007 

      From the Prez, 
Greetings everyone!  Once again we had another large turn out for the 
February Business Meeting, and as you will see in our minutes, a lot of 
topics were discussed and voted on.  The different committees are in full 
swing, so please contact the different chairs to volunteer and have fun. 

 

The Meals on Wheels was a huge success this year.  I would like to thank 
all of you who worked so hard to make it happen.  I would like to thank 
David Tuttle for donating his time during Dancing at the Mall.  Judy 
Collins, Roy Childress and David Tuttle did an awesome job at the 
Ramada on Saturday night and the Coast Line Band kept the ballroom 
rocking all night.  Great job by all! 
 

Just a couple of reminders:  If you have not had a chance to renew your membership, 
please contact Michelle Thomas as soon as possible to do so.  Also, don’t forget 
Bowling Night.  There will be three games bowled and a 15 minute break to get 
handicaps in to see what two teams are in the roll-off.  The cost is $10.00 per person.  If 
you are interested, please see Denise Upchurch and sign up for this event.  There will be 
a 1st prize of $200.00 and 2nd place $100.00.  Place:  Country Club Lanes.  Time:  7:00 
p.m. bowl at 7:30 p.m.  Date:  March 31, 2007.  Come out and have a night of fun and 
laughs with your friends! 
 

See you Friday – keep on Shagging! 
 

Jim West 

jswest@mebtel.net 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
                            

  
 
 
               
 
  
  

   
                                                                                                                                 

     
        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

              
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon as 
possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  Contact the 
newsletter editor, or one of the club officers and we will be happy to set up 
whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 336-227-8029, 
Pres: Jim West 919-563-9269,V-P: Judy Satterfield 336-584-6629 
Sec.: Michelle Thomas 919-563-3808, Trea.: David Satterfield 336-584-6629, 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Minutes of the January Business Meeting – February 16, 2007 
                      Submitted by Michelle Thomas 

Attendees: 
Michelle 
Thomas 

David Satterfield Judy Satterfield Louise 
Flanigan 

Tammy Rohrer Rich Rohrer Sharon Russ Ed Willis 

Brian Johnson Penny Simmons Denise 
Upchurch 

Chuck 
Upchurch 

Sharon Bason Bob Bason Carol Pettigrew Butch Dowd 

Pam Hord Ronnie Gregory Mary Gregory Stephen 
Stearns 

David Tuttle Polly Tuttle Betty Honeycutt Ron Wilkerson 

Pam McHone Baxter Sellars Evelyn Turner Sheila Walker 
Hugh Walker Clint Sharpe Angie Sharpe Tracy Keel 

Ray Jolly Judy Smith Carolyn Moore Steve McHone 
Jondeen Terry Sissy Tillman Stephanie West Jim West 

***And I apologize to the 2 members that I could not read their 
signatures. 

 
1. The meeting was brought to order by Jim congratulating the club on the 
success of the Meals on Wheels event.  He also thanked all the committees and 
members that worked so diligently on the decorations, the silent auction and just 
how well the entire evening was planned.  It was a successful event and everyone 
seemed to really enjoy themselves. 
2. Michelle reported that the minutes from the January business meeting were 
published in the February Shag Rag.  Minutes were accepted as published.  
Current membership is at 253 members, 13 new members since January and 167 
membership renewals as of that evening.  Michelle reminded all members that 
have not renewed their membership, to please do so before the end of February to 
avoid any interruption in delivery of their newsletter as well as being removed 
from the membership roster.  We are still accepting applications for 2007 SOS 
cards at the $30 price for anyone interested.  Please contact Michelle for forms 
and details.  Phone (919)563-3808 or email – mthomas@mebtel.net. 
3. David Satterfield distributed and read the treasury report as of January 31st,  
2007 – with an ending balance of $11,672.70. 
4. Bylaws – Sheila announced the (hopefully) last meeting will be held by the 
Bylaws Review Committee on Thursday, March 8th at 7:00 PM at Ramada.  Main 
topic that night will be whether the club will have a board or not.  She 
encouraged all members to please attend.   
5. Shag Rag – Sheila Walker requested all members help solicit advertisers for 
our newsletter to help offset the printing, postage and other expenses of about 
$2,100 annually.  Mary Gregory will do a test newsletter via email to all those 
she has email addresses for in the next month or so to see what feedback is 
received.  Please see Shelia for additional information on advertising in our  



 
 
newsletter.   
6. Winter Workshop – in Charleston this weekend – February 22nd-24th.  Approximately 
35 members from our shag club are planning on attending.  BSC hospitality will be held 
from 4-6 PM on Saturday.  Please come dressed in your flapper dresses and zoot suits. 
7. DJ Throw down – March 1st – 3rd at North Myrtle Beach. 
8. Eden’s Mardi Gras Party will be held on March 10th – DJ is Roy “Shag Daddy” 
Childress. 
9. Bowling Night – Mark your calendars for March 31st.   BSC Bowling Night to be held 
at Country Club Lanes in Burlington.  3 games for $10 for shag club members.  Bowl off 
game to determine first and second place winners.  1st Place - $200, 2nd Place - $100.  
Please see Denise Upchurch to register and pay at least two weeks prior to the event. 
10. Cruise for 2008 – Pam McHone and Baxter Sellars distributed flyers concerning the 
cruise they are organizing.  This flyer has been posted on the website.  Anyone interested 
in going should have the first deposit of $50 per person to Pam or Baxter by March 9th. 
11. Entertainment – Stephanie West reported our area party (Luau) will be held the 
second weekend in June which will be the 9th.  Motion was made and accepted for the 
shag club to commit $1,500 to the party as was done in 2006.  Moose Lodge was 
unanimously voted on as the location.  DJ’s were nominated and voted on and will be 
contacted in the near future to check their availability and interest.  Those DJ’s were Jim 
Waye, Ron Russ, Gerry Holland, Hugh Walker, Chuck Clodfelter, David Sessoms, and 
Clyde Waller.  In addition motion was made and passed to have dueling DJ’s.  Motion was 
made and passed to increase DJ pay to $300. ($150 each).  This money will come from the 
decoration budget since the club has most of the decorations from last year’s luau. 
Christmas Party – dates and locations were discussed for the 2007 Christmas party.  
Motions were made and unanimously passed for Saturday, December 15th at the Moose 
Lodge. 
12. SOS Parade Float – Pam McHone asked for 5 volunteers to help serve on this  
committee to brainstorm ideas and select the music.  We ended up with six volunteers.  
They are Baxter Sellars, Steve McHone, Michelle Thomas, Butch Dowd, Carol Pettigrew 
and Polly Tuttle. 
13. Re Up Party - Carol Pettigrew wanted to tell everyone that if they missed the re-up 
party they missed a great time.  We had approximately 90 members present, 63 
membership renewals and 7 new members that night.  The party came in $158 under 
budget.  Carol also thanked everyone that helped make that night so successful. 
14. Meals On Wheels was reported on by Ronnie Gregory.  There were over 500 people 
in attendance for this year’s Valentine’s event.  This was a big increase from the past few 
years.  Silent auction committee raised over $6,000.  We raised over $28,000 in total for 
Meal on Wheels this year.  Ronnie sincerely expressed his thanks and gratitude for 
all the committee helpers and volunteers – what a great job they did! 
15. The “Beach Buddy” raised $1,230 which netted out to a club profit of $1,030 after 
expenses.   
16. Special Olympics Golf Tournament – Chuck Upchurch reported on the available dates 
at Shamrock for our golf tournament.  Motion was made for August 25th as the date for the 
tournament.  This motion was seconded and the vote passed. 
17. The “Beach Buddy” raised $1,230 which netted out to a club profit of $1,030 after 
expenses.   
18. Special Olympics Golf Tournament – Chuck Upchurch reported on the available dates 
at Shamrock for our golf tournament.  Motion was made for August 25th as the date for 

 
 
              
 

 
 
Dear Shag Club Members: 
 
Words could never express how 
much I appreciate your kindness 
and generosity you showed at 
333’s.  I am still not completely 
back to normal, but I am working 
part-time and it is taking a toll on 
me.  Without your help, it would 
have been very hard or impossible.  
You are the best – BSC! 
 
Love ya all! 
Tammy Allen 

 
 
 

Thank You, Thank You, Thank You 
 
Ronnie 
I just wanted to again thank you all so much for bringing a large 
crowd down for the workshop and providing a Hospitality. 
Please let us know when you have a party coming up- Charlie 
and I would love to visit. 
If you could please make sure this letter gets in your next 
Newsletter 
  
Nancy 
 
 

By-Laws Meeting 
 

The next By-Laws meeting will be March 8, 2007 at 7:00 
PM at Ramada.  With some success, this will be the last 
meeting prior to presenting to the entire membership.  The 
committee has worked very hard on this project and we feel 
that the newly revised By-Laws will help to continue to 
move our club into the future with the guidance needed to 
Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music 
as it should be. 
 
Sheila Walker, 
Committee Chair 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

                                            
                    
        Tommy & Vicki Stafford---Gail Riley---Marian Decowski 
 

Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the 
Association.  We hope that you will join in and become a very 
active in your new club and get to know all of you new family. 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to 

the best Shag Club around. 
 

You Done Your Part! 
 

From the beginning to the end, it was a great time!  It all began as you 
entered the door (back or front) and was greeted with smiling friendly 
BSC Faces and lots of them too.  Then there were the Photos that you all 
looked so good in.  The Coastline Band was fantastic, along with all the 
beautiful decorations, not to mention all the great DJs.  If you missed the 
Line Dance Lessons, you really missed it.  It was so great and lots of fun 
too.  Did you dance with any of the Stars?  We had Elvis and Marilyn 
from Hollywood.  The 4 Wizard of Oz Characters came all the way from  
Kansas, Dorothy, the Cowardly Lion, Scarecrow came with a heart and 
the Tin Man was trying to find a can of oil all night.  We’re not sure 
where Raggedy Ann and Andy came from, but they were just too cute. 
 

The Cooler Raffle was awesome and had lots of great items in it. There 
were so many members working it too. What a deal!  The 50/50 was 
great and even more members working it and what a great job! 
 

The Silent Auction was just “out of this world”!  So many items to 
choose from, thanks to all of the donations from individuals and 
surrounding businesses.  I can’t say “thank you” enough to all our 
Corporate Sponsors, they were all so giving! 
 

Then to top it all off, there was Brooklyn, singing and dancing, she was 
just so cute and awesome.  Great, great job!  Also, we had 2 sets of 
Junior shaggers that danced there hearts out and what a great job they 
did! 
 

Burlington Shag Club Members and Meals On Wheels Staff, you done 
your Part and what a great job you done! 
 

However, I cannot end this without thanking everyone who attended, 
because after all it wouldn’t happen if you didn’t attend.  Also thanks to 
the Ramada for being so helpful and having such a great place to hold 
this event. 
 

Mary Gregory 
 
 

 
 
the tournament.  This motion was seconded and the vote passed. 
19. The “Beach Buddy” raised $1,230 which netted out to a club profit 
of $1,030 after expenses.   
20. Special Olympics Golf Tournament – Chuck Upchurch reported on 
the available dates at Shamrock for our golf tournament.  Motion was 
made for August 25th as the date for the tournament.  This motion was 
seconded and the vote passed. 
21. Congratulations to Tracy Keel.  He was the winner of the evening’s 
50/50 in the amount of $55. 
22. Meeting was adjourned.  Next meeting Friday, March 16th at 8:00 
PM. 

            

                                      

                    March 16, 2007 
                           8:00 PM  
                        Ramada Inn 
 

           Current Membership    !!!! 
253 

February 16,2007 Treasury Report 

Balance on 1/15/07 = $11,847.73 

Income Expenses 

Membership Dues 1275.00 DJs 500.00 
SOS Tickets 360.00 Meals on Wheels Donation 50.00 
50/50 Tickets Sold 84.00 Postage 312.00 
Meals on Wheels 
Donation 50.00 Dues 50.00 

Interest Earned 
Jan ‘07 1.18 

2006 Sunshine Expense 40.89 

  
Meals on Wheels 
Hospitality Room 

200.00 

  2007 Re-Up Party 842.32 
Total Income  $1770.18 EExpenses =  $1945.21 

Balance on 2/16/2006  =  $11,672.70 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

If you have anything to be placed in the newsletter, please email it to me at 
walkerhugh@bellsouth.net and I will put as much as space will allow in the “Shag 
Rag”.  Remember that we must keep all entries on the up and up.  Nothing 
negative will be published.  All entries will be reviewed and when in question, the 
Club President will decide on publishing the entry.  If your entry is not printed, 
please contact the Club President for explanations.  
The only thing that I ask is that the items you submit would be typed verses hand 
written.  I know at time this can not be helped, but it will make the development of 
the newsletter go a little quicker. 
If you do not receive a newsletter, please call me and leave a message at 227-8029, or 
email me at, walkerhugh@bellsouth.net and I will send you one as soon as possible.  I 
can only send letters to the addresses provided to me, so if your address is not correct it 
is your responsibility to get the corrections to the club secretary and she will forward 
them to me.  This will insure that you do receive your newsletter as well as helping to 
keep the club records up to date and correct.  We need everyone’s help in doing this.  
Please do not leave it up to the officers and committee chairs alone, remember, we are 
a team and it takes team effort to make things happen. 
 
Sheila Walker, 
“Shag Rag” Editor 
walkerhugh@bellsouth.net  
336-227-8029 
 

 
 
 
                                                     
 
 
 
There are several events coming up in the very near future.  Please 
check the events calendar on the web site or in this newsletter to 
keep you up to date on what and when things are happening. 

                    

                                    
March 31, 2007.  See Jesse Justice or Denise Upchurch to join in. 

                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                             March                                  April 

3 Jonnie Ellington 1 Steve Williamson 
3 Ann Bare 5 Carolyn Moore 
4 Mark Craven 6 Jim Bowland 
6 Vic Gillespie 9 Chuck Upchurch 

11 Cookie Fogleman 10 Mitch Mitchell 
11 Steve Pettigrew 11 Charles McKee 
11 David Satterfield 11 Evelyn Turner 
13 Kim Caldwell 11 Dotty Whaley 
15 Ray Jolly 11 Mike Wilder 

16 Deborah 
Scardaccione 12 Dick Holopainen 

20 Peg Hansen 13 Clint Sharpe 
21 Mary Gregory 14 Roy Childress 
26 Rhonda Webster 16 Al Fogleman 
27 Brian Johnson 16 Sue Ward 
28 Fran Bonkowski   17 Lauren Campbell 
28 Kathy Cotton   18 Polly Tuttle 
30   Carl Hansen   20 Judy Lindley 
31   Larry Hursey   21 Chad Caldwell 

  22 Butch Dowd 
  23 Dwight Cotton 
  24 Hugh Walker 
  27 Bobbie McLamb 
  27 Pam Hord 
  27 Jerry Dillard 
  27 Sissy Tillman 
  28 Carol Oliver 
   29  Zane Gibbs  

 
 



 
 
 

• Wes May is having Open Heart Surgery. 
• Mike Wilson & Debbie are getting married May 5th 
• Pattie Smith’s mother is in the hospital. 
• Lesia Baker recently had surgery. 
• Bob Basin is having some health problems. 
• Carol Pettigrew’s sister is in the burn center at UNC. 
• Larry Hursey’s wife is having health problems. 
• Jackie Hallaman is recouperating at home. 
• Butch Dowd is having health problems.. 
• Donnie Boone is doing much better. 
• Marge Hatley’s lost her Uncle and Aunt in a tragic accident. 
• Mary Glasgow’s father passed away. 

 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you 
guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee 
for any reason, please contact Louise Flanigan-committee chair, and Mary 
Gregory-web master.   
 
You may reach Louise by email address: lflanigan@bellsouth.net or by phone 
336-227-0902. 
 
You may reach Mary by email address: windmill@triad.rr.com or by phone  
336-585-1118. 
 
 

 
     
 

 
 

 
March 2, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Buddy Poole  
March 9, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is "The Southern Gentleman" Bobby 
Snyder  
March 16, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at 
Master's in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Danny Kimrey  
March 23, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is David Tuttle  
March 30, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Gerry "Strawhat" Holland  
March 31, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Bowling Night at at Country Club Lanes at 
7:00 PM ..$10.00 per person .......Call Denise Upchurch at 437-9701   
Come, have fun and support this event!  
April 6, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Mike Harding  
April 13, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at 
Master's in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Rick 
"Biggun" Turner  
April 20, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
April 20 - April 29, 2007 
SOS Spring Safari at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    
April 27, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 
May 4, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada 
from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 
May 5, 2007 
Steppin' Out Shag Club's 5th Annual Spring Charity Golf 
Tournament.........at Lynrock Golf Course at 636 Valley Drive (off 
Kings Highway) in Eden, NC....Shotgun start at 8:00 PM ..... Click 
Here for the Flyer and Registration.    

 
 
 

  

 Sunshine News! 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 

2007 ACSC Winter Work Shop 
The Burlington Shag Club was well represented at the 2007 Winter 
Workshop, held in Charleston, SC, February 23 and 24.  We had 
approximately 25 members to attend the weekend long event. Along 
with the event, it was fun touring Charleston’s historical districts as well 
as shopping in City Market.  Our president, Jim West, grew up in 
Charleston, so we all had the advantage of having our own tour guide 
throughout the attractions of Charleston.  A couple of our members took 
advantage of the mighty bridge walk as well.  
 

While the party itself was fun, Friday night, some of us got into the 
Karaoke mood.  In an adjacent facility, many of us took turns leading 
the house in our own personal renditions of many recognizable songs, 
and some not so recognizable.  What fun that was.  It was painfully 
obvious that we don’t have an “American Idol” within our midst. The 
final decision was that we all needed to keep our day jobs!  Even so, we 
sang and laughed on up into the night.   
 

Saturday morning, the ACSC/SOS meeting was held which included 
nominations for the SOS Board of Directors.  Our own Ronnie Gregory 
was nominated.  While it would have been difficult for anyone to 
overpower the high profile of the other nominations, Ronnie gave them a 
run for their money.  In the end, Hector Pfeiffer and Don David were 
chosen to remain on the BOD.  You can learn more about the “Big 
Picture” of the shag world by attending the meeting. Make note that if 
you attend the meeting, and would like to eat lunch, the ACSC pays for 
3 members of each club; each additional member who would like to have 
lunch must pay for it.  The members of the Burlington Shag Club who 
attended the business meeting did not partake in the luncheon. Instead, 
we headed back to the hotel to prepare for our Hospitality Hour to be 
held later in the day.  
 

For many months, we had planned to make a splash at the BSC 
Hospitality Hour, and that is exactly what we did.  Many of our female 
members were dressed in Flapper dresses, complete with feather boas 
and cigarette holders.  The colors ranged from red, black, white, purple, 
and pink.  The men stole the show with their outfits. I must say, I loved 
their look in their Zoot Suites and Gangster outfits. Rick Turner was 
outstanding as our bartender and Evelyn greeted everyone as they 
walked up spreading the good cheer that has become expected of BSC!  
We really lit up the room with color and enthusiasm.  Everyone wanted 
pictures of and with us.  Members from clubs throughout the ACSC 
flooded us with praise of how much they love seeing what Burlington 
will come out with next.  We also had a few people come up and want to 
join our club!   
 
The Charleston group really outdid themselves in the food category.  
Every meal was outstanding.  Although the long lines formed fast, it only 
took a little while to get through and return to your table to delight in 
the wonderful bursts of flavor in every bite of the delicious menu  



 
 
prepared for our enjoyment.  Also, the DJ’s for the occasion were right 
on time with their music.  The dance floor was filled constantly 
throughout each evening.  There was barely room to dance at times.  
Denise Upchurch, Jim West, Pam McHone, and Mary Gregory won 
door prizes.  In short, the weekend was thoroughly enjoyed by everyone. 
 
 

The next workshop will be held in Augusta Georgia.  Augusta is a great 
place to visit as well.  Think about attending this event and learning 
more about our organization. Many of us are already making plans.  
Hope to see you there! 
 

Respectfully submitted:  Brenda R. Smith, BSC member 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

2007 SOS / HOFF CHARITY GOLF CLASSIC 
THE ACSC/SOS Shag Club Challenge 

Foxfire Country Club 
Southern Pines, NC. 

May 12-13, 2007 

On Saturday, May12th, and Sunday, May 13th SOS and the Hall of 
Fame Foundation will host our first annual Club Challenge in 
Southern Pines at the Foxfire Country Club. All net proceeds from the 
tournament will go to the Hall of Fame Foundation. These funds 
provide emergency financial aid to shaggers…and anyone of any age 
and circumstance. 

 In order for this tournament to be financially successful, we need your 
help. We are asking each shag club in the ACSC to become a Hole 
sponsor at a fee of at least $100.00, and to send your member golfers to 
play in this event.  

 Each Hole Sponsor will be acknowledged with an appropriate sign at 
the East and West  course's each day of play. 

 The team drawing will be held on Friday evening, May 11th at 
8:00pm in the club room of Foxfire Resort and Golf Club. We will 
hold a Half and Half drawing at that time. 

 Any help that you can give us to reach our goal will benefit the Hall of 
Fame Foundation. Thank you in advance for your very important 
support. 

 

 Your financial donation is tax deductible.  



 
 

                

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                    
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


